Lloyd B. Johnson
October 22, 1929 – May 29, 2017
[image: A grave stone with flowers

Description automatically generated]
Sheriff of St John the Baptist Parish Louisiana from 1976 - 1996

   Lloyd B. Johnson was born on October 22, 1929 in Gatesville, Texas, and was a resident of LaPlace for 70 years, passed away at his residence surrounded with family by his side on May 29, 2017. A devoted husband, father, grandfather, he is survived by his loving wife of 66 years, Marie Ferraro Johnson, one daughter Toni Johnson Flynn (Harold) and 2 grandchildren Matthew Flynn and Ellen Flynn Benedetto (Daniel). He was preceded in death by his daughter Jill Marie, parents Leonard L. Johnson and Ruby Lee Johnson, and sister Carol J. Arcuri Alleman. Lloyd was a graduate of Leon Godchaux High School, 1948. He began his Public Service career as a St. John Parish Deputy Sheriff for 6 years and served as Sheriff for 20 ½ years. He was a member of and served as President of the Louisiana Sheriff’s Association, 1991-1992, served on numerous National Law Enforcement Boards, and local civic boards including the St. John Parish Council on Aging.
   Visitation at St. John Parish Civic Center in LaPlace, 2900 U.S. Hwy 51on Thursday evening, June 1, 2017 from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., and on Friday morning at St. Joan of Arc Catholic Church, 529 W. 5th St, LaPlace from 9:30 a.m. until Mass of Christian Burial at 12:00 noon. Entombment in St. John Memorial Gardens Cemetery.
   In lieu of flowers, please consider masses or a donation in his memory to St. John Parish Sheriff’s Office Body Armor Fund, c/o Jeff Clement, P. O. Box 1600, LaPlace, LA 70069.
   Special thanks to St. Catherine’s Hospice of LaPlace, and personal caretakers, Linda and Utica.
             Funeral Procession Set for Retired Sheriff Lloyd B. Johnson
   The St. John Sheriff’s Office mourns the loss of Retired Sheriff Lloyd B. Johnson who passed away Monday, May 29, 2017. Johnson served as sheriff of St. John Parish for 20 years and was renowned in the community. 
   Funeral arrangements have been announced. Public visitation will be Thursday, June 1, from 6 to 9 p.m. at the St. John Civic Center on U.S. 51 in LaPlace. A Mass will be celebrated Friday, June 2, at noon at St. Joan of Arc Church, 529 W. Fifth St. in LaPlace. Visitation on June 2 will be from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. After Mass, the procession will leave St. Joan of Arc Church to Elm Street, turn left on U.S. 61 to St. John Memorial Gardens, 2205 U.S. 61 (West Airline Highway), where the burial will be held. 
   To pay tribute to Retired Sheriff Johnson, Sheriff Mike Tregre welcomes residents to line roads to show their support for the retired sheriff and his family as his funeral procession travels from St. Joan of Arc Church to St. John Memorial Gardens.
   In lieu of flowers, the family requests that contributions be made to the St. John Parish Sheriff’s Office body armor fund. Monetary donations may be mailed to St. John Parish Sheriff’s Office, Body Armor Fund, P.O. Box 1600, LaPlace, La. 70069. Attention, Chief Civil Deputy Jeff Clement. 
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